
 

 

 

 

Rosslyn Bay Boat Harbour, boat ramps reconfiguration  

Frequently asked Questions 
 

Q:  What is the budget for the upgraded works? 

A:  The commitment is to upgrade the two public boat ramps in the Rosslyn Bay Boat 
Harbour with a budget of $2 million.  

 

Q:  When is the public consultation period?  

A:  Monday 9 August 2021 to Friday 3 September 2021.  

 

Q:  What is the current concept for these works? 

A:  The current concept can be found on MSQ’s webpage  Current and announced projects 
(Maritime Safety Queensland) (msq.qld.gov.au)  

The initial concept for this upgrade involves increasing the Rosslyn Bay boat ramp 
capacity by adding three extra lanes to the two ramps, which will provide 11 lanes in total 
(current capacity is eight lanes) and increasing the length of the westernmost floating 
walkway by up to 60 metres.   

The eastern boat ramp floating walkway will be able to be used on both sides once the 
two new lanes have been built adjacent to it  

The extra lanes and extension to the western floating walkway will greatly relieve waiting 
times and on-water congestion for boaties using the two boat ramps. 

If you are unable to access the webpage, please phone or email the project team and 
they will email or mail a copy of the current concept plan.  

 Phone:  13 QGOV (13 74 68) 

 Email:   boatinginfrastructure@msq.qld.gov.au 

 

Q:  Will there be any increased parking for car-trailers within the Harbour? 

A:  MSQ is aware of the need for increased car-trailer park spaces and is investigating 
longer term options alongside other state agencies and local government.   

 

Q:  When is the overall project due for completion?  

A:  Completion due mid-2023, weather permitting.  

 

To contact the project team: 
  
Phone:  13 QGOV (13 74 68)  
Email:  boatinginfrastructure@msq.qld.gov.au 


